e DPOLECL

Tanuku,

t goes without saying that many nursery
owners and managers set up their
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nurseries because they are passionate
and dedicated to providing excellent
services for children. But whilst delivering a - 4 ) S ’ T e E—
high-quality service is vital, it is equally '
important to ensure that said nurseries are
sustainable and healthy. A strong business is
one that is set to weather any forthcoming
storm and deliver for families for many more
years to come, and one that can reinvest in
important areas such as quality development
and staff skills and training.

Here we take a look at some of the most
commonly asked questions on sustainability.
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The NDNA is the representative

organisation for children's nurseries,
and supports settings across all
sectors to deliver the best possible
care and early learning for children,
and ensure that nurseries are
sustainable. For further information
about NDNA and the support
available, visit www.ndna.org.uk

Debt is rocketing in

my setting to the

point that I am owed

thousands and
thousands of pounds.
I don’t want to take these
parents to court -
what can I do?

Debt is an issue for many
A nurseries. The difficulty is when you

offer a caring and supportive
environment, parents might expect a similar
approach if they face difficulties paying you.
But being owed thousands of pounds is not
acceptable and is in fact a threat to the
survival of your business. A firm but fair
approach is vital. Court action is a last resort —
not only is it a difficult process, it is likely to
signal the breakdown of the relationship with
the parent.

As a first step you should request a
meeting with each of the parents that owe
you money. At this, you should discuss the
situation and agree how they are going to
repay you. It is possible to be sensitive to their
needs — if the debt is because of their own
situation perhaps you could design a
repayment plan that breaks this down into
manageable chunks. However, the parent
must be made to understand that they must
stick to this and speak to you if for any reason
they cannot meet the agreement.

If you have a number of parents who owe
you money, this could indicate a wider
problem with your approach to debt
management. You must look carefully at your
approach to the collection of fees. Do you
have a policy which clearly outlines when fees
are required, and are parents fully aware of
the process if for any reason they won't be
able to pay you on time? This should also
show how you will support a parent who
faces difficulty, but equally highlight that it is
not acceptable for a parent not to pay.
Discussing this should be a key part of the
induction process. No nursery wants to ask a
child to leave, but your policy should show at
what point you will undertake this action if the
parent is repeatedly not paying and refuses to
meet with you to come up with a mutually
agreeable solution to the debt.

Implementing these measures should help
you to address the situation and avoid a
repeat of it in the future. Debt is a difficult
situation, but you must face up to it to avoid
damage to your nursery — good luck!
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